 Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee:  Quarterly Meeting 4th June 2019.
There were 17 members of the committee and NIA staff present and 4 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted. 
2. Matters arising. A letter has been sent to Hazlerigg Parish Council to ask them  to provide a replacement for their retiring representative. The committee asked for more signage in the car park for pedestrian guidance. Briefings were given on the Aviation Green Paper, the Inbound Tourism Strategy and the operation of the new taxi company, Arrow Cars. A conducted tour by visually impaired passengers is to be arranged and three or four committee members can join the group.   

3. Chairman’s Business. The Chairman advised the committee that whilst aviation will continue to grow on a worldwide basis it is important that our airport grows to support north east business development. New housing development close to airports nationally means potentially more complaints and it is vital that residents are properly briefed when buying these new homes. The airport is now part of the Sustainable Aviation group which focuses on reduction of noise and CO2 generated by flights.
4. UKACC’s Annual Meeting, to be held at Inverness Airport, will be attended by the chairman and deputy. Topics will include Airspace Modernisation, Noise Management, Regional Services, Accessibility, Border Force performance and Airport Growth and planning guidelines.
5. A Noise Subcommittee has been formed and terms of reference and membership agreed. The committee will meet every 6 months and will include representatives of local action groups and Environmental Health Officers as well as members of ACC.
6. The Company Report included details of the newly opened taxi waiting area designed to reduce the impact of waiting taxi’s on the local area. The Masterplan to 2035 has now been finalised. The new Premium Meet and Greet car park is scheduled to open in July. Passenger numbers were slightly down as a result of reduced Dubai services as their runway was being resurfaced. Work on the Bellway site will commence shortly and the local residents association continues to be involved in planning. NIAL’s involvement with the Inbound Tourism Strategy continues and marketing is taking place in a number of overseas locations. The Airport response to the Aviation Strategy Green Paper included comment on the fact that regional connectivity is vital and the Airport, part owned by 7 local authorities, is a regional gateway to the northeast. The airport supports a third runway at Heathrow and a second runway at Gatwick.
7. The next committee meeting will be on 3rd September at 10.00am at Newcastle International Airport.

